## Willapa Community Network Minutes July 5, 2017

Attendees: Mary Goelz and Gracie Manlow, PCHD, Bonnie Ryan, WHMA Food Bank, Jim Sayce, PC EDC, Emily Popovich, Ray TRL, Jewel Hardy, ABC, Carole Halsan and Marlynn Jenkins of WHH, Sharon Madrid, Rebecca Roadman, Kris Jorgensen-Dobson, Teresa O'Donnell and Greta Smith, DSHS/DD, Melanie Leahy and Marsha Stigall, DSHS, Nora LeBlanc, CCAP, Michelle Layman, WHCC, Bree Shinkle, PCYA, Dora Louton, Goodwill, Sandy Nielson, Barbara Bate, Becca Manlow, GHC, Jeff Cotta, Lifeline Connections, Jennifer Magneson-WBH, Coleen Chapin, HarborCrest BH, Norton Sweet, WorkSource

I Call to Order: 11:10

II Review of the prior meeting minutes: Approved as presented

## III Roundtable:

- a Rebecca Roadman, DDA:
- b Bonnie Ryan, WHMA Food Bank: We are waiting for approval of the 501(c)3 status. We are now receiving two food deliveries a month with fresh fruits and vegetables.
- c Marsha Stigall, DSHS: We are sure that the workers family support program will be ending with the new budget. Workers Specialist Luanne Fetters will be starting July 17<sup>th</sup>.
- d Melanie Leahy, DSHS: Partnering with ESD for their workers to come into our office a couple of days a week.
- e Jennifer Magneson, WBH: Working on filling on our CEO position and expanding our crisis services with a mobile crisis teams.
- Mora LeBlanc, CCAP: Jamie our new housing navigator will be working in our South Bend office 4 days a week and site supervising two AmeriCorps positions one each in North and South County. The FEMA funds for emergency food or shelter has not been accessed for three or four years. Application was passes around and is due tomorrow.
- g Dora Louton, Goodwill: We work with 55 years and older to get back into the workforce. We need more host agencies that will have office work.
- h Michelle Layman, WHCC: Willapa Festival is coming up August 4<sup>th</sup> 6<sup>th</sup>. Flyers were passed around. And Come Play on Labor Day is coming up Labor Day weekend. The KIOSK by Flowers by Lynne has been repainted by Raymond Leadership Class.
- i Jewel Hardy, ABC: Work on a new resource "Employee Boot Camp" for education on work ethic for students and adults. Anyone interested in helping call me 942-3672.
- j Sharon Madrid, VVHC: We are currently undergoing our remodel to insure a more private and confidential area. Judy Dant will start next week on Tuesday through Thursdays for pediatric patient and urgent care for all ages.
- k Emily Popovich, TRL: Flyers were handed out for the events coming up this summer.
- I Coleen Chapin, HarborCrest Behavorial Health in Aberdeen: This is a drug and alcohol department of Grays Harbor Hospital. We take Medicare, private insurance and bill direct to the State for our CUPS program. November 8th we are having Opiate Symposium at the Log Pavilion in Aberdeen.
- m Greta Smith, DDA: We serve people with employment program and in home programs.
- n Teresa O'Donnell, DDA: My job is to recruit providers to contract with for counseling and behavioral support.
- o Kris Jorgenson-Dobson, DDA: I am the resource developer for Grays Harbor working with CCAP, Pacific, Cowlitz, Wahkiakum counties.

- p Bree Shinkle, PCYA: We are still recruiting AmeriCorps members. We are doing a community spotlight newsletter. Talk to me if you know of any community members that should be spotlighted.
- q Jim Sayce, PC-EDC: I have been on the job about six months. EDC usually does business retention, business expansion, recruitment and assistance. I have a lot of experience with non-profits if there are questions on how to develop a non-profit or make one more effective. We do economic analysis, working on broadband, hosting social media classes, targeted marketing and State agency meetings.
- r Gracie Manlow, PCHD: South Bend community has been identified by the Dept of Behavorial Health and Recover as an at-risk community and school for opioids abuse. State funding is available for prevention and setting up a coalition and due next Friday. WellSpring coordinator Vanessa Karnoffski is available to ACES presentations.
- s Becca Manlow, GHC: Service term comes to an end July 15<sup>th</sup>.
- t Norton Sweet, WorkSource Pacific and Thurston: We have a staff person to support the community in South Bend and Raymond in the DSHS office here in South Bend. We also have the connection sites in the library. We are also working on the ability to Skype with a workforce specialist face to face.
- u Sandy Nielson, LB community member: Working with families that have been affected by ICE pickups. 22 families have been affected in the Long Beach area. I would like to talk with anyone that has experience with ICE pickups in North County.
- v Barbara Bate, Peace of Mind Pacific Co peer-based organization offering information and support for people of all ages. Brain health for everyone.
- w Jeff Cotta, Lifeline Connections: Working on the new offices in South Bend and Aberdeen starting off with outpatient SUD, co-occurring and mental health treatment.
- x Mary Goelz, PCHD: We will be bringing in a pediatrician from Oregon in October to do a presentation for providers. We will have opening for 2 RN's and a health educator. Pacific County will be looking at programs available for the first three years of life and in early 2018 Pacific Co will have funds available to help support some of these programs.
- y Carole Halsan, WHH: Dr. D arrived with his family this morning and will be starting in the Pacific Family Health Center on Monday.

IV Old Business: none

V New Business: none

VI Presentation for the month: Developmental Disabilities Administration by Rebecca Roadman, Kris Jorgensen-Dobson, Greta Smith and Teresa O'Donnell

VII Presentation for August: Jared Sanford with Lifeline Connections

VIII Next Meeting will be August 2, 2017

IX Adjournment: 1:02 pm